
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 
Monday 22 November Board Meeting, 5.30pm 

Friday 26 November Assembly, 8.50am  

Wednesday 1 December Yr 6 Transition @ DSHS 

Friday 3 December Yr 6 Transition @ DSHS 

Wednesday 8 December Presentation Night, 6pm  

Thursday 16 December Last day of term, Reports home 
Newsletter No 16 

 

  19 November 2021      
 

www.walpoleps.wa.edu.au 

Phone: 68710200  

 

We’re half way through the 

term, and boy, is it flying past! 
 

Faction Athletics Carnival 
Last Friday we held our Faction 
Athletics Carnival. The weather 

was pleasant, without being too 
hot or cold. 

 
The students, as always, did 
their best. I was very proud of 

the ones who weren’t winning 
but were determined to finish. 

 
Green Faction won the most 
points on the day, with 349 

points to Blue’s 297. 
 

Senior Champions were Luke M 
and Mei P. Intermediate 
Champions were Dylan S and 

Xyris G. 
 

Luke M won the 800m and 
Phoebe H was second. 
 

A number of recent records 
were broken: 

Intermediate- 
Vortex: Ryan 26.57m 
Long jump: Dylan 3.23m 

Senior-  
Vortex: Luke 42.1m 

Shot Put: Luke 8.85m 
 

The jumps and throw results 
have been forwarded to 
Pemberton DHS and are 

collated for placement. The 
running and team events are 

held today. 
 
Remembrance Day 

It was a pleasure to have the 
Year 2-6 students sing at the 

local Remembrance service. 

 
 

 
 

 

Mrs Crossley’s Birthday 
Mrs Crossley had a special 

birthday last week. Mrs 
Niculescu spent some time in 

the kitchen coordinating a 
delicious morning tea for her. 
 

The students cooked cupcakes, 
slices and quiche. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Book Fair 
Thank you to Tash and the 

parents who helped organise 
the Book Fair. $1579 worth of 
books and equipment was sold 

this year providing $500 worth 
of books to the library. If you 

have any feedback you wish to 
provide, please speak to Tash or 
myself. 

 
Stephanie Alexander Garden 

Survey 
The Stephanie Alexander 

Garden team would like some 
feedback on the program. 
Walpole PS is a member but 

don’t strictly implement the 
program. 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 

Program family and community survey 

(surveymonkey.com) 

 
From 

The Principal 

 

http://www.walpoleps.wa.edu.au/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SAKGF_Community_Survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SAKGF_Community_Survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SAKGF_Community_Survey


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK FAIR  

Thank you, Tash, Charlene, Sonja, 

Steph, Christie and Jo for making our 

Book Fair such a success!  Without your help 
this would not have been possible. 

 


